Insurance & Pensions Commission



17 February 2021

Circular No. 5 of 2021

To: All Insurance Companies

All Insurance Brokers

All Pension Funds

All Pension Fund Administrators

Cc: Insurance Council of Zimbabwe (ICZ)

Life Offices Association (LOA)

Insurance Brokers Association of Zimbabwe (IBAZ)

Zimbabwe Association of Reinsurance Offices (ZARO)

Zimbabwe Association of Funeral Assurers (ZAFA)

Zimbabwe Association of Pension Funds (ZAPF)

2021 GLOBAL MONEY WEEK COMMEMORATIONS

This letter serves to advise that this year's Global Money Week (GMW) commemorations will run from 22-28 March.

The Global Money Week is an annual financial awareness campaign meant to inspire children and young people to learn about money, saving, creating livelihoods and gaining employment.

Initiated by the Child and Youth Finance International (CYFI) in 2012 but now under the coordination of the Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development/ International Network on Financial Education (OECD/INFE), the campaign has reached more than 40 million children and young people in more than 175 countries since its launch in 2012.

Page 1 of 2

The Insurance and Pensions Commission and the Reserve Bank of Zimbabwe are the national coordinators for the GMW in Zimbabwe.

The Commission would therefore, like to invite your institution to participate in this year's celebrations by conducting activities that promote knowledge and interest in insurance and pension matters for the children and young people.

Given the challenges brought about by the Covid-19 pandemic, we urge you to utilise digital and online activities instead of physical events for the GMW 2021 celebrations.

The GMW's official slogan is "Learn, Save, Earn" while this year's theme is "Take care of yourself, take care of your money."

Kindly advise if your institution will be participating in this year's commemorations and the activities that you intend to embark on by 01 March 2021. You can send the information to pr@ipec.co.zw.

Further details on the GMW can be accessed on this link: https://globalmoneyweek.org/

We look forward to your institution's participation in the 2021 GMW commemorations to enhance the awareness of insurance and pension matters, which will contribute towards financial inclusion.

Yours faithfully

Grace Muradzikwa

COMMISSIONER OF INSURANCE, PENSION AND PROVIDENT FUNDS